Friends of Murray Road Recreation Ground

Notes of meeting held on 12th February 2009 – 7.00pm

At Murrayside Community Centre

Written up by DRM 10th March 2009

Present: Sam Teague IBC, Cllr Bill Quinton, Cllr  Bill Knowles, Paul Russell, Dean Middleton, Patrick Kenlock, Sarah Jarrold, Glen Thimblethorpe, Simon Harper.

Apologies: Debbie Owen IBC, Eddie Peters IBC, Nigel Campbell, IBC Cllr Susan Maguire, Rod Harris, Cllr John Cook, Cllr Judy Terry, Cllr Tanya De Hoedt. 

Agenda

1. Welcome

2. Minutes of last meeting

3. Updates

4. Priorities

5. AOB and date of next meeting

1. Welcome
Patrick Kenlock (Chair) welcomed everyone and introductions were made. 

2. Minutes of last meeting 

Minutes from the last meeting DM stated that he gave his apologies on the night due to work commitments was unable to make the last meeting

3. Updates:
· The options for the temporary repairs of 3 tennis courts to the King Edward side of the park, including possibly moving the basket ball court.

· PK (Chair) concerned about having the basket ball court next to the tennis courts

· SJ concerned that if the basket ball court is moved next to the harries fencing then people would try to retrieve their basket ball should it go over the fence in to the are of the subsidence.

· DRM was concerned about the noise pollution from the basket ball court if it was moved to the very top end opposite the houses on King Edward Road.  (i.e. the ball noses and the fact basket ball can have a max of 10 players with tennis having 2 – 4 players).  The position of the courts at this time has an effect on minimal houses in the area and is also near a main road if the court is moved the noise would affect a lot more residents with noise pollution and their quality of life would be effected to theses residents whose houses who live near the courts on King Edward Road.  DRM felt moving the courts would not show value for money in the present economical climate and the money could be better spent elsewhere at this time.

· ST to talk to the school about the possible use of the courts when they are opened.     

· SH asked about what the £6,000 budget was being spent on ST stated that the money was for the temporary repairs of the courts.

4. Priorities:

· Community Notice Board 

· This could be made and fitted in house (Via IBC) at minimal expense.  Cllr Quinton asked that a letter to be sent to him requesting the notice board if the notice board can not be made and installed in house via IBC

· Refuse 

· IBC street care should be approached for possible recycle bins for the park.

· ASB

· A resident (Name removed) who lives at the far end of Murray Park has suffered from ASB issues.  ST suggested that plants can be planted to reduce the issues the resident suffers.  The resident and other residents at the far end of the park should be consulted and be part of the improvements proposed to the park (Wildlife/Nature part of the park).  ST to consult with the residents about the ideas for reduction of ASB.

· Allocation of monies/questionnaire/funding

· Possibility into looking at a shipping container for use has a temporary changing room and due to it being mobile it could be re sold at a later date.

· The footballing community are very interested in being involved 

· Possibility of a social area within the container 

· Investigation needs to be made if changing rooms are used.

· ST is aware of funding that could be available “My Place” children’s schools and families with between £50,000 - £5,000,000

· SJ explained her questionnaire which was well received by the group; the questionnaire was given to PK.

· The results will be based on replies % of what people wanted.

· We could also inform people who use the park via the notice board that has been suggested.

· Next stage of funding will be later this year (2009)

· Run a competition via the papers and use personalities think of the vision, the parents and communities the overall bid is not just about children.

· ST to look into the questionnaire to address items such as :-

Wheelchair access.

Minority Groups and ethnic brake down within the area

· Read other bids for ideas and the future of what we want for the park.

· The group asked if IBC would ask for additional quotes for work ST explained the IBC have a frame work agreement set up

· SH stated the approx cost for 4 courts would be approx £6,500, but this does not Inc nets and post but does Inc lines. (However worst court is in the centre)

· SH stated that to hold a tournament we would need 4 courts open and 3 courts for matches.

5. AOB and date of next meeting

· Next meeting: 

· March 12th, 7.00pm Murrayside Community Centre, Nacton Road – in the lounge.

· PK requested that we bring the money to the next meeting to pay for the website and over expenses to date.  (£6.85 spent to date).

